Date: April 21, 2021

Robo-Geek

Dear Omar Silva-Fulchi and Abraham Kinzer :

My co-op placement comes to an end on April 21, 2021. I would like to thank you for the
opportunity to expand my skills and knowledge at Robo-Geek. I feel like this opportunity has
been beneficial and I have learned a lot about how programming has affected the world. I have
gained skills such as using Python Idle, Google Collab and dealing with problems using problem
solving skills, also I was not aware of CNN, RNN and TensorFlow before this placement. I had
little to no experience with Python language as well; this placement has taught me alot and I am
more confident in my post secondary pathway.

I aspire to follow this line of work in the futurem, I'm grateful for everything that you
have taught me and Azaan. I'm very interested in the study of computers and machine learning
and will look into future post secondary options. I enjoyed working with you very much over our
time at placement, it was very pleasant to see how you work with younger students and can
create a positive space for learning. Everyone always seemed to be very happy while working
online and I was happy as well. I hope this opportunity will help me find full-time employment in
the future as [ will continue to build on my strengths and weaknesses to become the best person I
can at work, using skills I have learned on the way there. This was truly a great starting point in
my career and I hope I can make them count as I grow older, I thank you sir for all that you have
done for me.

Yours Truly,

Varun Joshi



